
Dear Pastors, Partners, and Praying Friends, 
May in Review: 
   This past month was full of different activities, ministry opportunities, and see you laters. I’m 
so grateful for this past month in Bolivia, before coming back to the States for my one year 
furlough. Even though I am not currently there, I still long to be there, working alongside my 
brothers and sisters in Christ. I ask that you would continue to pray for the churches, that 
they would continue to grow during this coming year and for the country of Bolivia and 
for the hard times they are going through right now. 
   At the beginning of May, I taught at one last ladies meeting in the church in Pacata on 
Michal, David’s first wife, and resolving interpersonal conflicts. Later in the month, the ladies 
of the church had a going away party for me and for missionary Beth White. I have enjoyed 
getting to know these ladies these past 3 years and building friendships with them. Please 
continue to pray for them, that God would continue to work in their lives. 
   The last Sunday of May, we celebrated Mother’s Day in the church. We had two specials 
sang by some of the ladies in the church, a gift for each mother, and a delicious lunch that we 
served to everyone. During this same service, we had our first baptism in the church in 
Chiquicollo. What a blessing it was to see a young man, Mike, take the next step and be 
baptized. Would you pray for the mother’s in the church and for Mike? 
Coming up in June: 
   I arrived safely in North Carolina on May 30th. I have been taking some time with my family 
these past few days and have enjoyed being back in the States. This month, I will be traveling 
to Georgia for a meeting with the mission board and I will also be setting up my new 
apartment. I am looking forward to beginning my travels to different churches in July to give 
updates on the ministry in Bolivia! Thank you all for your continued and faithful prayers 
during this time of transition!  

 June 2025

Praise: 
• A great last month in Bolivia  
• Mike getting baptized 
• Arriving safely in North Carolina

Prayer Request: 
• For the country of Bolivia 
• The churches and ministry in Bolivia 
• As I get set up in the States

Celebrating Mother's Day 
in Chiquicollo

Mike getting baptized

Ladies Meeting in Pacata


